
 

“The Aboriginal community is the 
fastest growing population in Canada.  
A young, vibrant and readily available 
workforce is ready to contribute to, 
not only Aboriginal communities, but 
the economy and the country in 
general,” explains Diane Leblond of 
Northern College. This statement has 
never been more relevant. With the 
numbers of skilled workers declining 
each day Ontario is struggling to �ll 
the gaps. Northern College, with 
campuses in Timmins, Haileybury, 
Moosonee and Kirkland Lake, is doing 
its part through their Native Residen-
tial Construction Worker Pre-
apprenticeship program.

Designed to provide practical, yet 
rounded, training in the construction 
�eld, the program is delivered in a 
holistic manner which encourages 
Aboriginal youth to learn while 
surrounded by their own culture and
traditions. The program begins with
academic upgrading focusing mainly 

 on mathematics, communications 
and computer skills as well as allowing 
those who require it to achieve their 
Grade 12 equivalency. 

Setting it apart from most programs 
the Native Residential Construction 
Worker Pre-apprenticeship program 
o�ers a series of life skills workshops 
called the Gift of Self-Esteem. Going 
beyond just apprenticeship these 
classes provide essential skills to 
students through workshops like Five 
Principals to High Performance, 
Unlocking Your Potential, and many 
more. Students, “gain additional skills 
and abilities which increase their 
chances of being successful in the 
program and beyond,” says Leblond.

Being the top concern when it comes 
to trades programs, students are given 
extensive safety instruction in �rst aid, 
CPR training, WHMIS, hoisting and 
rigging training, and fall protection. As 
well they are given awareness training 
in ladder safety, and basic construc-

tion safety. Northern College has also 
implemented a trade readiness 
component where students are 
exposed to trade terminology and 
provided with hand and power tool 
training as well as workplace environ-
ment safety.  Following that an 
employability skills section provides 
students with the tools to help them 
land a job focusing on resume writing, 
job search and interviewing skills.  

Finally students are entered into Level 
1 of the Native Residential Construc-
tion Worker Apprenticeship com-
posed of in-class as well as in-shop 
and on-site practical exercises to fully 
expose students to the trade. An 
eight-week placement follows where 
students put their skills to use before 
focusing on securing employment.

Funded by the province of Ontario 
through the Ministry of Training 
Colleges and Universities in the 
summer of 2007, Northern College, in 
partnership with Kashechewan First 
Nation, James Bay Education and 
Training and Mushkegowuk Employ-
ment and Training, has already seen 
nine individuals complete the 
program and go on to actively work in 
the trades. Another 12 began training 
in January 2009.

“The need for the program was clearly 
identi�ed through meetings between 
the college and First Nation,” says 
Leblond, adding, “Programs such as 
this bring capacity and self-reliance to 
the community.”  Kashechewan has 
been awarded �nancial support from 
the government for community 
rebuilding and development. North-
ern College’s program ensures the 
community has a labour force that can 
not only meet local needs but also �ll 
the gap left by an aging workforce.
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“One of the things we want to achieve 
with this strategy is to increase 
understanding and connections 
between the construction industry 
and the AHRDAs,” explains Al Page, 
Project Manager for the Construction 
Sector Council (CSC). March 26, 2009 
marked a landmark day with 
construction industry professionals 
from across Ontario coming together 
with Aboriginal Human Resource 
Development Agreement (AHRDA) 
holders to discuss how to provide 
better access to employment for 
Aboriginal people. 

Organized by the CSC under the 
Aboriginal Construction Employment 
Strategy project, the event was a 
chance for construction and AHRDA 
representatives to gain a better 
understanding of each other. “The 
hope was that the industry people
would come away from that meeting 
with a better understanding of the

 

AHRDAs, who they are, the work they 
do, who they represent, what kind of 
clients they’ve got and the di�erent 
ways that AHRDAs can assist clients in 
getting access to construction indus-
try work and apprenticeship,” says Al. 
For industry representatives the 
simple fact that the AHRDAs exist and 
the services they provide is valuable 
information.  

Likewise AHRDA representatives 
gained a crash course in the workings 
of the construction industry. Presenta-
tions provided an insight into the 
complexity of the industry including 
distinct sectors ranging from residen-
tial through industrial, institutional, 
commercial, pipelines, road building 
and civil engineering. With a clearer 
understanding of the construction 
industry, AHRDA cousellors can better 
prepare their clients for career and 
trade choices. 

 Almost all AHRDAs were represented 
           with some joining by conference 
                   call. “The idea was to build a 
                        better set of understand-
                              ings of each other                     
                                  and make that work 

towards a better connection for the
Aboriginal workforce,” says Al. Repre-
sentatives from the construction 
industry included trades associations, 
labour organizations, construction 
associations, contractor groups as 
well as major contractors. 

“We wanted to give [AHRDAs] a 
picture of what the industry looks like 
and that’s what we did,” says Al. The 
meeting also gave all representatives 
information about current initiatives 
geared towards Aboriginal appren-
ticeship. Topping the list were the 
AABO’s activities, and the Sioux 
Lookout Area Aboriginal Manage-
ment Board’s Centre for Aboriginal 
Apprenticeship Research initiative. 

“It was a productive meeting, there 
was a lot of information shared 
between the two groups and there 
were some good connections made 
there,” says Al pointing out that 
industry attendance was good and  
was meant to be representative of the 
industry.  “It’s such a big industry that 
you can’t have everybody at the table 
but it’s a start for building that 
connection.”
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